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initiate a section 914 proceeding if ad-
ditional information is required. 

(b) If an interim order under section 
914 has been issued, the information ob-
tained during the section 914 pro-
ceeding will be used in evaluating the 
request for a section 902 proclamation. 

(c) After the Commissioner receives 
the request of a foreign government for 
a section 902 proclamation, or after a 
determination is made by the Commis-
sioner to initiate independently an 
evaluation pursuant to § 150.2(a) of this 
part, a notice will be published in the 
FEDERAL REGISTER to request relevant 
and material comments on the ade-
quacy and effectiveness of the protec-
tion afforded U.S. mask works under 
the system of law described in the no-
tice. Comments should include detailed 
explanations of any alleged deficiencies 
in the foreign law or any alleged defi-
ciencies in its implementation. If the 
alleged deficiencies include problems 
in administration such as registration, 
the respondent should include as spe-
cifically as possible full detailed expla-
nations, including dates for and the na-
ture of any alleged problems. Com-
ments shall be submitted to the Com-
missioner within sixty (60) days of pub-
lication of the FEDERAL REGISTER no-
tice. 

(d) The Commissioner shall notify 
the Register of Copyrights and the 
Committees on the Judiciary of the 
Senate and the House of Representa-
tives of the initiation of an evaluation 
under these regulations. 

(e) If the written comments sub-
mitted by any party present relevant 
and material reasons why a proclama-
tion should not issue, the Commis-
sioner will: 

(1) Contact the party raising the 
issue for verification and any needed 
additional information; 

(2) Contact the requesting foreign 
government to determine if the issues 
raised by the party can be resolved; 
and, 

(i) If the issues are resolved, continue 
with the evaluation; or, 

(ii) If the issues cannot be resolved 
on this basis, hold a public hearing to 
gather additional information. 

(f) The comments, the section 902 re-
quest, information obtained from a sec-
tion 914 proceeding, if any, and infor-
mation obtained in a hearing held pur-
suant to paragraph (e)(ii) of this sec-
tion, if any, will be evaluated by the 
Commissioner. 

(g) The Commissioner will forward 
the information to the Secretary, to-
gether with an evaluation and a draft 
recommendation. 

(h) The Secretary will forward a rec-
ommendation regarding the issuance of 
a section 902 proclamation to the Presi-
dent.

§ 150.5 Duration of proclamation. 

(a) The recommendation for the 
issuance of a proclamation may in-
clude terms and conditions regarding 
the duration of the proclamation. 

(b) Requests for the revision, suspen-
sion or revocation of a proclamation 
may be submitted by any interested 
party. Requests for revision, suspen-
sion or revocation of a proclamation 
will be considered in substantially the 
same manner as requests for the 
issuance of a section 902 proclamation.

§ 150.6 Mailing address. 

Requests and all correspondence sub-
mitted pursuant to these guidelines 
shall be addressed to: Commissioner of 
Patents and Trademarks, Box 4, Wash-
ington, DC 20231.
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